COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE 2

Monday, May 22nd 2006

QUESTION NO. 27
QUESTION: Councillor J. Neville

"To ask the Manager to have arranged a study of the parking layout as approved in Planning Permission SD02A/0284 and can the Manager outline what if any priority can be given to residents of the new development who naturally wish to park their vehicles in the adjacent parking bays and will the Manager make a statement on the issues raised within this question?"
REPLY:
Reg. Ref: SD02A/0284 refers.

An application for planning permission was received on 01-11-2002 from the applicant Maplewood Developments Ltd., 222-224 Harolds Cross Road, Dublin 6w for a proposed residential development consisting of 23 no 2 bed bungalows and 20 no semi detached and terraced 3 bed, 2 storey house and associated parking, open spaces and site development works on site at a site of circa. 3.16 acres located south of Maplewood Drive and North of Tallaght , By-pass with access from Maplewood Av. Maplewood, Tallaght, Dublin 24.

A Roads Department report on the application stated that the proposed development was satisfactory except in relation to the set-back of the proposed dwellings from the Tallaght by-pass. 

A decision to grant permission subject to conditions was made on 28-11-2002.
An appeal was subsequently lodged against the decision of South Dublin County Council by a 3rd party. On 23-06-2003, An Bord Pleannala granted permission for the development subject to conditions.

On foot of this decision, the permitted car –parking provision involves 68 spaces at a ratio of 1.7 per permitted dwelling, as the developer was required to omit three dwellings by the decision of An Bord Pleannala.
In relation to car-parking, An Bord Pleannala addressed the issue of car-parking and the report  of the Senior Planning Inspector stated the following in respect of the proposed car-parking provision;
“I note that the submitted layout provides for a total of 68 car parking spaces to serve the proposed dwelling. Site development standards as set out in the current Development Plan specify an off-street car parking provision of 1-2 spaces per dwelling (depending upon design) Having regard to the design and mix of house type proposed – I consider that it is reasonable to assume that many of the residents of the proposed dwellings will not be multiple car owners. In these circumstances, I consider that the proposed level of off street car parking provision is adequate to cater for the resident and visitor car parking requirements of the proposed development.”
The provision of parking at this development was deemed to be satisfactory by An Bord Pleannala on the basis of the assumption that many of the residents of the proposed dwellings will not be multiple car owners.

